
UNITED STATES

   NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
    REGION I

475 ALLENDALE ROAD
KING OF PRUSSIA, PENNSYLVANIA 19406-1415 

May 20, 2004

Docket No. 03036239 License No. 37-30804-02
Control No. 135003

James Wood
President
CFC Logistics, Inc.
4000 AM Drive
Quakertown, PA 18951

SUBJECT: CFC LOGISTICS, INC., REQUEST FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION
CONCERNING APPLICATION FOR AMENDMENT TO LICENSE, CONTROL
NO. 135003

Dear Mr. Wood:

This is in reference to a letter dated May 14, 2004, from Mr. Russell Stein of your staff,  
requesting that your staff be authorized to open the plenum for inspection, and unload sources
and reposition sources/source holders in the plenum.  The letter also stated that your staff has
received formal training and certification from REVISS on cask handling and source loading.  

We need the following additional information in order to complete our review of your request:

1. Names of the individuals who will perform the requested activities;

2. Documentation of each individual’s education, radiation safety training, and experience
of handling the radioactive material;

3. Copies of the certifications that are described in the above referenced letter;

3. For each individual, documentation of his/her prior experience of performing these
activities.  The documentation must include the name of the facility (including its NRC or
an Agreement State license number), dates, types of activities performed, and the
name(s) of the authorized user(s) under whose supervision these activities were
performed; and 

4. Procedures for transferring casks from transport vehicles to the irradiator room.

Please be reminded that your Nuclear Regulatory Commission License No. 37-30804-02
requires that loading/unloading/repositioning of the sources be performed by persons
who are specifically authorized by the NRC or an Agreement State to perform these
operations.  These operations must continue to be performed by such individuals until
you have received amendment to your license authorizing other individuals to perform
such operations. 
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NRC policy requires that all correspondence related to NRC license be signed by a
member of licensee’s management.  Your adherence to this policy will help us process
your correspondence in a timely manner.  Alternatively, you may send a letter certifying
that you have authorized your Radiation Safety Officer (or any other individual) to sign
all correspondence in your behalf.
  
We will continue our review upon receipt of this information.  Please reply to my attention at the
Region I Office and refer to Mail Control No. 135003.  If we do not receive a reply from you
within 30 calendar days from the date of this letter, we shall assume that you do not wish to
pursue your application.  If you have any technical questions regarding this deficiency letter,
please call me at (610) 337-5364.

In accordance with 10 CFR 2.790, a copy of this letter will be placed in the NRC Public
Document Room and will be accessible from the NRC Web site at
http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm.html.  

Sincerely,

Original signed by Sattar Lodhi, Ph.D.

Sattar Lodhi, Ph.D.
Senior Health Physicist
Nuclear Materials Safety Branch 2
Division of Nuclear Materials Safety

cc:
Russell N.  Stein, Radiation Safety Officer
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